
SENIOR CONNECT
JULY 2023

 Senior Connect is a convenient and easy way to stay informed
about what's happening in Lawrence Township. 



Our goal is to connect people in our community. If you know a

senior in Lawrence Township that would like the newsletter,
print it out for them and deliver it with a friendly smile! Black-

and-white copies are available in the Municipal Building.

Hello Everyone!



Bo
ar

ds
 a

nd
 C

om
m

it
te

es
: J

ul
y

M
un

ic
ip

al
 C

le
rk

 📞
 6

09
-8

44
-7

00
1



Se
ni

or
 C

en
te

r 
Ca

le
nd

ar
 - 

Ju
ly

 2
02

3



Announcements / News

No Trash Collection

There will be no trash collection on July 4th. The make-up day will be
Saturday July 1. 

Municipal Offices will be Closed 

Lawrence Township Municipal Offices will be closed on July 4th in
observance of Independence Day. 



Announcements / News

We broke ground! 
In May we broke ground on the construction of Hero Dog Park! 

We have Pickleball Courts!
Central Park has two new Pickleball courts!



Happy Independence Day!



This month we celebrate National Disability Independence Day!



"Disability Independence Day is celebrated on July 26th, the
anniversary of the passing of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA).

This day celebrates and recognizes the millions of Americans with a
disability and the struggles they have continually faced even since the

passing of the ADA. Although the ADA was important for increasing
accessibility for Americans with disabilities, many barriers remain in

housing, education, and employment. Thus, while Disability
Independence Day celebrates those with a disability and the challenges

they have overcome, it is also meant to bring attention to ongoing
issues regarding accessibility and equity."



 Lawrence Township Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee



July's Yard Waste Collection
 

Zone 1: July 3 - 7
Zone 2: July 10 - 14
Zone 3: July 17 - 21
Zone 4: July 24 - 28



What a long strange trip it's been….. The Boulevard at Brunswick Pike

       About two weeks ago, many of you saw actual work to further the project that,
through many iterations, became known as "THE BOULEVARD AT BRUNSWICK PIKE
– A UNIFIED STREETSCAPE." On February 20, 2020, I published an article detailing
the long history of the project and explaining some key factors, including a timeline
for work to commence. Little did I know that in just several weeks, a health
pandemic would rock our world in too many ways to describe here. Needless to
say, this capital improvement project, along with many others (worldwide), was
sidelined to allow government officials to focus on the immediate health and safety
challenges presented by an unprecedented event where no playbook existed. 
 Witnessing the "shovel in the ground" on this project was an incredible and long-
awaited moment for our community.  The following incorporates some of the
information I shared in my 2020 article and some present-day facts to get you all
up to date.

        In checking the records in our engineering department, the earliest
documentation we found about the Township's efforts to improve the streetscape
along Brunswick Pike date to 2005. For those involved in all things "Lawrence" back
then, you may have a personal recollection of discussions on this topic before... 

https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2023/05/what-long-strange-trip-its-been.html


 2005, but for our purposes, I am putting 18 years as the most accurate time
frame. Records I have reviewed indicate that our Township officials agreed with
NJDOT (2010) on a plan to create a pedestrian-friendly urban streetscape that
promotes commercial development. The agreement included slowing traffic
speed, improving pedestrian circulation and connectivity, and adding aesthetic
elements to provide context for a "Main Street" environment. The design and
planning were completed in 2015. 

For those who may not be aware, this section of road between Brunswick Circle to
Lake Drive (U.S. Route 1) has always been owned and maintained by the State of
New Jersey. For the past several years, the Township took over that portion by
agreement with the State after the State completed improvements that included
the construction of the round-a-bout at Whitehead Rd, created on-street parking,
widened the grass medians, and installed pedestrian crosswalks. These
improvements provided the "bones" for the Township to complete the final
improvements in creating a more pedestrian-friendly ("Main Street") environment.
        Once that work was completed, the Township immediately applied for and
received a $60,000 grant to study and design a streetscape. We then had our
"community conversation" at several meetings (2/11/20 – Growth and
Redevelopment Committee Meeting, 3/11/20 at the Slackwood Fire House, and
council meetings) and obtained feedback and support from the stakeholders (i.e.,
our residents). 

      This has been a very long process, but our commitment to get this done was
strong and sincere. This section of our town deserves the attention we are giving
it now after a long strange trip to get here. Though some may believe the plan
falls short of expectations or possibilities, these improvements are thoughtful,
significant, reasonable, and represent a fiscally responsible project.  And when
you throw in the fact that we won a $700,000 grant from the State of New Jersey
to do this work, it is hard to see a downside.

  The goals and framework we followed for this project are as follows:
 • Integrate the commercial corridor with the surrounding residential
neighborhoods;
• Create safe pedestrian connections;



-- Kevin Nerwinski, Municipal Manager's Blog

 • Transform a highway to a more pedestrian-oriented "place";
• Honor the history of this transportation corridor; and
• Engage the community in design development

 Though our community discussions and planning involved the installation of
"wind turbines" on the Whitehead Road round-a-bout, they have proven
problematic from a traffic safety standard. We are opting for landscaping and
planting a mature Red Bud tree at the center.

 I hope that our community can rally behind this project and appreciate the
importance of responsibly making the strategic improvements we can and should
make throughout our town. Eighteen years is a long time, but over the last six
years, we recentered our focus, kept our eye on the prize, and are getting it done



"The Right To Clean Water is a Human and Constitutional Right" -
A Story About Our Town and TWW

              From time to time, I check on the various community Facebook pages
to see what members are interested in.  A topic that seems to come up often is
Trenton Water Works and, more specifically, what the Township is doing on
behalf of its residents to address the poorly performing water utility that
serves a majority of our community. Surprisingly, many comments
demonstrate a lack of awareness of the actions taken by the municipal
government over the past several years to address the issue. In response, I
thought I would pull together information shared on the township website
(www.lawrencetwp.com) and my blog  (Add a subheading). Both sources
provide information on all things “Lawrence Township” and should be a part of
your “search” for information on any given topic related to the community. The
information is also frequently shared on our Facebook page (Add a
subheading). We can only make the information available to you, but you must
take a step to receive it.

               Many, but not all, of our residents, are customers of Trenton Water
Works. Over the years, customers (including me) have received alarming
notices from the utility about one issue or another relating to the quality of
water we drink and use. As you may know, Trenton Water Works is a public
utility owned and operated by the City of Trenton (one of the oldest in the
country). With more than 225,000 customers, it serves the City of Trenton and
portions of Hamilton, Ewing, Lawrence, and Hopewell. It has been operating,
believe it or not, since 1804! In our recent history, over the past several
decades, the aging infrastructure and poor management have been a
consistent concern for all.

               In 2010, there was a serious initiative to sell TWW water lines and
other infrastructure that serves the “outside water users ” (Hamilton, Lawrence,
Hopewell, and Ewing) to New Jersey American Water for $80 million. The sale
met with opposition from customers from the townships concerned that the
deal would result in higher water costs and resistance within the City that it
would lose a significant asset that funded a portion of Trenton’s budget.
Ultimately, the residents of Trenton voted against the sale.

https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2023/06/the-right-to-clean-water-is-human-and.html
http://www.lawrencetwp.com/
https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/
https://www.facebook.com/TownshipofLawrence/


I was the Municipal Attorney for Lawrence Township back then, and my
personal opinion then, as it is now, was that the deal with NJ American Water
was good for the customers in the Township. NJ American Water was a
professionally managed water utility serving millions of customers in more
than 20 states. It had the means to replace the old water lines (with many
being lead-based) and would be able to improve (pledging to commit millions
of dollars to do so) and operate the facility with the highest standards. Instead,
we were left with TWW being owned and maintained by the City of Trenton and
beholden to a dysfunctional city council that voted against funding much-
needed improvements to the facility.

  In 2020, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection filed a
lawsuit against Trenton and TWW to compel the water utility to take certain
corrective actions to improve the infrastructure and operations of the facility. I
provided a copy of a Press Release explaining the action taken by the State
against the City and then wrote a blog article that fully discusses the lawsuit.[i] 
 After NJDEP’s lawsuit was filed and made public, township officials from the
outside water users (Hamilton, Lawrence, Ewing, and Hopewell) met to discuss
the civil action and agreed that the towns should join the lawsuit to advocate
on behalf of their residents who were customers of TWW.  As a result, the
towns joined together and filed a motion to intervene in the lawsuit. In an
article I posted in my blog dated July 13, 2020[ii] I explained the action taken by
the town to join the lawsuit to ensure they had a “seat at the table” to advocate
for its residents. In their filing, the townships demanded that “Trenton and
TWW provide safe and clean drinking water for its residents. The right to clean
water is a human and constitutional right. This is non-negotiable. It is clear that
Trenton and TWW have repeatedly and egregiously missed benchmarks in
fulfilling their obligation to provide safe and clean water for the customers.”
Another demand was asking the court to force Trenton to sell the portion of
TWW that serves their townships “because TWW has proven incapable of
consistently producing safe drinking water.” 

               Since the time the townships joined the lawsuit (during the time of the
pandemic, which slowed the progress of the case), there have been many court
conferences among the parties, site inspections and reviews, and many
positive actions by TWW to improve the facility, infrastructure, and
management. In addition, the new makeup of the Trenton City Council is a
significant and positive development for the success of TWW. 

https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2023/06/the-right-to-clean-water-is-human-and.html


Mayor Reed Gusciora was never the problem. He understood the need for
TWW to improve in all respects, and now, I believe the new governing body has
demonstrated through their actions and vote that they know and understand
that the facility needs to be properly funded to meet the demands and
conditions set by NJDEP officials. 
  
Since NJDEP is the administrative entity that has the authority over water utility
companies operating in New Jersey, it is best positioned to enforce the
regulations, identify the issues causing TWW to operate below standards, and
compel specific and necessary action for it to improve. Remember, in addition
to your township, the State of New Jersey and Mercer County are public entities
that represent you and your interests as residents. I have read many
comments on Facebook by residents that believe nothing is being done by
their municipal officials. It’s not true.  Improving a failing water utility with
infrastructure that is aged and operated by underqualified professionals for
decades will take time. Have the actions taken by NJDEP and the townships to
compel TWW to improve worked? Yes, but we ain't done yet! TWW has made
progress, but it still has a long way to go to get where it needs to be to regain
the confidence of its customers. Confidence that the water we all drink and use
and pay for is safe. Not from time to time, but always. Getting all of us to that
mindset will take sustained and effective efforts by the City of Trenton and
TWW to work to do what needs to be done. Until that day happens, rest
assured, the NJDEP and the townships will be relentless in their efforts to
achieve the goal we all want – consistently safe water to drink and use – and
one day not worrying whether it is or not.  

               For those wanting to take a deeper dive into this subject matter, I
encourage you to visit my blog, where I go into more detail and provide links to
pleadings by the parties.

-- Kevin Nerwinski, Municipal Manager's Blog

https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2023/06/the-right-to-clean-water-is-human-and.html
https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2023/06/the-right-to-clean-water-is-human-and.html












It is with great pleasure that we introduce one of our newest Officers:
Officer Harmodio Cruz (#269) is one of the 9 new Officers that Chief Longo
has hired during the past 12 months. Officer Cruz graduated the Cape May
County Police Academy less than two weeks ago. Officer Cruz Graduated

from South Brunswick High School in 2017 and then attended the
University of Albany (SUNY) where he majored in Homeland Security and

had a minor in Leadership. When asked why he wanted to become a police
officer he said, “Since I’ve been small, I’ve always loved helping people. I find

that I always put others before myself, making sure that others are ok.”









Sign up for Nixle alerts for Lawrence Township. 

Nixle keeps you up-to-date with relevant information from your local
public safety departments & schools. 

Or sign-up online to receive emails and phone calls
(It’s easy and anyone can join): Go to local.nixle.com/register/  

EMERGENCY ALERTS






We have a new E-Newsletter



Please visit our website to sign up:
https://www.lawrencetwp.com

Or call 609-844-7074
for sign-up assistance







\ 

Line Dance 
Wednesday’s with James Ellis – 9:30 AM
Friday’s with Rose Majofsky – 9:30 AM 

Visit or call 
(609) 844-7048 

the senior center to 
register 

Lawrence Township

Senior Only 60 
years and older 

Class size
limited 

Lawrence Township Office on Aging 



 

DUPLICATE
BRIDGE 
Lawrence Township Senior Center
30 E. Darrah Lane 
Lawrence, NJ 08648 

TUESDAYS
9:00 AM 

Come out and play Duplicate Bridge at the

Lawrence Senior Center. 

Organized by Stu Augustin 

Call the center at (609) 844- 7048 to register. 















157 373% TO $
 BILLION

LOOKING

AHEAD

Improving Our Vision for the Future

By 2050, without effective interventions: 

COST OF VISION

PROBLEMS

90
MILLION

Americans over
40 have vision and


eye problems

VISION & EYE PROBLEMS ARE

INCREASING AS AMERICA AGES

Cataracts 

Glaucoma 

Diabetic retinopathy 

Vision impairment & blindness 

Age-related macular degeneration 

87%


100%

72%

100%

150%

That’s more than

3in5



If you have any questions related to Senior
Connect, or Lawrence Township broadly, reach out

to the Community Aide for further information. 



phone: 609-844-7074
email: cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com


